

TOWN OF LEDYARD CONNECTICUT

WATER POLLUTION CONTROL AUTHORITY

Chairman Ed Lynch

741 Colonel Ledyard Highway Ledyard, CT 06339-1551 (860) 464-3220 E-Mail Address: wpca.ledyard@ledyardct.org

March 27, 2024

Mayor Fred B. Allyn, III 741 Colonel Ledyard Highway Ledyard, Connecticut 06339

Dear Mayor Allyn:

At its Regular Meeting held on March 26, 2024, the WPCA took the following actions. Please feel free to contact Chairman Lynch should you have any questions regarding this meeting.

- Approved setting a Public Hearing for April 23, 2024, at 6:00 p.m. (prior to the Regular Meeting) to receive oral and written comments regarding a proposed five percent water rate increase effective July 1, 2024.
- Approved payment of CorrTech invoice #16805 02, dated February 29, 2024, in the amount of \$3,386.00, for ROV inspection Holmberg Orchard Concrete Reservoir with Report.
- Approved requesting a bid waiver from the Town Council for no more than \$25,000.00, to Groton Utilities for Ledyard Multi-Use Pathway inspection, and installation of a tapping sleeve valve for one fire hydrant by Groton Utilities' Distribution crew (hydrant to be re-located by others).
- Approved payment of Groton Utilities invoice #0023880, dated February 27, 2024, in the amount of \$82.08, for lead inventory.

Respectfully submitted,

Christina Hostetler Town Hall Assistant

cc:

Mayor
Director of Finance
Treasurer/Assistant Director of Finance
Town Council